
Kevin Murphy, Knox County Planning Alliance 

Comments on 11-E-20-SP and 11-M-20-RZ, request to amend the sector plan and rezone 1630 Osborn 

Rd from LDR / A to GC / CA. 

 

The requested Sector Plan amendment to General Commercial is not appropriate. The 2010 East County 

Sector Plan, Appendix A Land Use Classifications, states this on page 59: 

 

For clarity: General Commercial (GC): This category includes previously developed strip commercial 

corridors providing a wide range of retail and service-oriented uses . Such land use classification and 

related zoning should not be extended because of the adverse effects on traffic-carrying 

capacity, safety and environmental impacts . Redevelopment of commercial corridors, including mixed 

use development, should be accommodated under planned or design-oriented zones 

No Sector Plan amendment is justified due to changing conditions. Nor is a sector plan amendment to 

General Commercial appropriate because that classification is explicitly called out to not be extended in 

the East County Sector Plan. 

This parcel is 4.15 acres located on a major collector street, but since it is not at an intersection it really 

doesn’t meet the criteria for a sector plan designation of RC or NC. 

Rezoning (11-M-20-RZ) to CA is also inappropriate. The CA zone is a legacy zone that is no longer desired 

to be used; CN, CR are more appropriate zones. 

 


